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MT Technical Refresh – Guidelines for 
the User Acceptance Test (UAT) 

 
 

   

For the attention of: DCPs, ICPs 

Priority: MEDIUM 

Re:  MT Technical Refresh – Guidelines for the User 
Acceptance Test (UAT) 
 

 

Dear Client, 

Following the MN 66/2017 dated 7 September 2017, please we inform you that the Guidelines for 

testing Monte Titoli upgraded infrastructures after Technical Refresh are now available. 

The document is available on MT-X Platform in the documentary section “Documentation/Post Trade 

Participants Committee - PTPC/MT Technical Refresh/Guidelines for UAT and includes also an high 

level list of test scenarios for which verification is recommended. We recommend to execute test on 

functionalities relevant for their own business, while technical interventions have been performed, no 

functional modifications have been made to the software. 

Note that the test session will take place between 23 October and 17 November 2017, with a goal to  

migrate the new infrastructure into production environment during the weekend of 2 – 3 December 

2017 depending on the testing outcome. 

All clients interested in participating in the test session are invited to inform the Post Trade 

Technology Services office by email at ptts-somt@lseg.com. 

Confirmation that texts have been carried out, with an indication of the outcome, should be sent to 

the same address by 24 November 2017. Monte Titoli will consider the absence of feedback as tacit 

consent to the migration of infrastructures. 

https://www.lseg.com/sites/default/files/content/documents/MN_MT_TECHNICAL_REFRESH_UAT_ENG_v.%20%20FINAL.pdf
mailto:ptts-somt@lseg.com
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Please use the following contact address for support requests during the test phase: 

 

 

Post Trade Technology Services - Service Operations 
 
Email: ptts-somt@lseg.com 
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